LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 82ND LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
March 28, 2011
TO: Honorable Wayne Smith, Chair, House Committee on Environmental Regulation
FROM: John S O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB2013 by Hardcastle (Relating to the disposal of demolition waste from abandoned or
nuisance buildings in certain areas.), As I ntroduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would allow the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) issue a permit by rule
(PBR) to enable counties or municipalities with a popul ation of 10,000 or less to dispose of demolition
waste from buildings that are abandoned or found to be a nuisance. Disposal could only occur on land
owned or controlled by the municipality or county and the land would have to qualify for an arid
exemption under the agency’ srules.

The TCEQ reports that the application fee for aPBR is currently $150. The agency expects that five or
fewer counties or municipalities would apply for the PBR under the bill's provisions. Therefore, no
significant fiscal impact is expected as aresult of the bill's passage.

L ocal Government I mpact

The bill would provide counties and municipalities with 10,000 or fewer inhabitants a less expensive
disposal method for demolition wastes from abandoned or nuisance buildings. However, these entities
would still incur construction and operating costs for the disposal site. Any savings to counties and
municipalities would depend on the cost of owning and operating their own disposal site for the
disposal of wastes addressed in the bill and the cost such entities would otherwise incur if they had to
dispose of such waste in another permitted site.
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